

## Terry Sanford High School Air Force JROTC

## 2301 Fort Bragg Road

Fayetteville, NC 28303

July 8, 2015

Juan Chavez, Colonel, USA (Ret) President MOAA, Cape Fear Chapter

COL Chavez,

I would like to acknowledge and personally thank the members of the Cape Fear Chapter of MOAA for the grant of \$1237.50 in support of our cadets. Terry Sanford is a founding member of the Cadet Officer Leadership school now its 19<sup>th</sup> year. Many of the school graduates have gone on to outstanding military careers. In fact several have pinned on Colonel in different branches .while others have reached Warrant or Chief rank.

I will provide a separate thank you letter with pictures of the cadets in action at camp when we return to school in August. If there is a time during a monthly meeting, I will be glad to talk about COLS and bring the graduation video to share.

If you need to reach me, you may contact me at 919-333-9427 or via email at <a href="markpatton@ccs.k12.nc.us">markpatton@ccs.k12.nc.us</a>.

Regards,

Mark Patton

Mark Patton

Senior Aerospace Science Instructor